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FROM: Artem Atanasov, Chief Sales Officer, Centravis 

 

RE: Situation in Ukraine 

 

 

Our dear clients, partners, and friends, 

 

The eighty-sixth day of the heroic opposition of the Ukrainian people to the Russian military 

invasion continues. The focus of the enemy is on the Donetsk direction, where he uses aircraft, 

artillery, and mortars. In Nikopol the situation is calm, only the siren is howling, there is no 

disruption in the work of urban infrastructure. 

 

At the plant everything is in normal mode. In hot production as always – cutting, drilling, and 

tapering, all the actual figures are higher than planned. In the Cold Shop, some bays comply with 

the norms as in pre-war times. We also see positive dynamics in the supply of pipe billets for 

production. Dneprospetsstal, our main supplier of billets, is gradually launching production, and 

shortly, we expect to begin reaching stable supply volumes.  

 

As you may have already noticed from my previous letters, we had made a lot of preparations 

and we have already started offering and order acceptance process. Your continued support is 

extremely important for us at this stage. Buying tube & pipe from Centravis means you support 

the restart of Ukrainian economy, which is nowadays as important as never. 

 

Our Logistics team is actively working and constantly looking for the best and safe ways to 

deliver the finished products. The members of the Board of Directors, namely Yuriy Atanasov, 

Andrey Krasjuk, Alexandre Joseph, Artem Atanasov, stay in Ukraine and keep working. Our 

Sales offices worldwide in Essen, Milan, Krakow, Lugano, Houston, and Dubai are open, our 

Financial and Administrative Departments, Customer support are ready for your calls and 

messages. 

 

We are also actively preparing to participate in the Tube & Wire exhibition, which will take place 

in Düsseldorf from 20 to 24 June. Information about the stand number and the hall will be 

published soon in our official sources - on the website and in social networks. We are looking 

forward to meeting you at the exhibition, I am pretty sure that meetings this year will be 

especially warm and productive. 

 

The Centravis team is grateful to each of you for your words of support and admiration. Your 

letters and calls make us stronger! 

 

I am at your disposal as well, with all your requests for information or inquiries. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Artem Atanasov 

aatanasov@centravis.com 

Tel: +38 067 636 07 91 
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